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Greetings! 
The Hancock Flyer is an attempt to rekindle a monthly internal newsletter that connects the businesses and employees within the airport 
community. The Hancock Flyer will provide these individuals with up-to-date information on different projects within the airport as well 
as the Syracuse community as well. The Flyer will attempt to cover such information as construction project updates, certain issues 
needing to be addressed within the airport, highlights for the month, and community events. Feel free to contact us with any 
suggestions, errors, updates or information for the following month at mcintyrej@syrairport.org!  We hope you enjoy! 

 

Business Spotlight: C&S  
From their location on the airport road, the C&S Companies have delivered almost every type of 
airport service to Syracuse Hancock International Airport for decades, including airfield 
engineering, planning, environmental, construction, and specialized services. The firm is proud of its continued 

service to Syracuse Hancock International Airport, including the design of the ongoing sustainably designed terminal improvement 
project.  
 
With more than 350 local staff and more than 500 nationwide, C&S's primary 
market is aviation services. In fact, nearly every member of the firm's airports group 
has worked on a project at Hancock. Founded in 1968 in Syracuse, C&S has 
expanded to five New York offices as well as offices in Ohio, Michigan, Florida, 
California, and Arizona. In 2011, the firm was ranked as the top large company to 
work in the fourth annual Best Companies to Work for in New York State awards 
program. Being the place where the best people choose to work has long been one of 
the company's goals and the firm's positive work environment leads to even more 
outstanding service to clients. 
 
 
 

Walking the Runway 
This month’s employee spotlight shines on Jennifer McIntyre.  Ms. McIntyre joined the Department of 
Aviation earlier this year as a Management Assistant.  In her few months with the Department, she has 

dived right in, and taken on a variety of projects and initiatives, including the first issue of the Hancock 
Flyer.  In addition to the newsletter, Ms. McIntyre is leading the airport communications initiative, which 
includes an external newsletter, facilitating the implementation of the PURVIS system, the airport’s 
emergency notification system, requests for information, and several other outreach efforts.  She is also 
involved in several projects, so if you see Ms. McIntyre in the terminal, please introduce yourself and 
welcome her to the airport community!  

  
 
The Department of Aviation would like to thank Emily 
Brooks.  Emily is a senior at Cazenovia College, majoring in 
business management and has been serving as an intern 
with the department since June.  She has been a huge 
asset and we will be very sad to see her leave at the end of July.  
Emily’s major project since her internship started has been working with Jennifer McIntyre to 
rekindle the airport newsletter.  Without her help it would not have been possible.  We will miss 
you Emily! 

 
Welcome Syracuse Regional Airport Taxi! 

 Syracuse Regional Airport Taxi will be joining our forces here at the airport as the new 
taxi company. Be sure to offer them a friendly hello! To contact Syracuse Regional Airport 
Taxi call them by phone at 437-5555 or by e-mail at www.syracusetaxi.com. We would also 
like to thank Century Taxi for their 15 years of excellent service to the Airport and to the 
thousands of customers they have assisted through the years. Thank You! 

Emily Brooks 
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Construction Corner 
 Even though the terminal project has not officially kicked off, the airport has many other construction projects in 
process. One of our exciting projects currently underway is the Sbarro Restaurant Renovations. The restaurants under 

renovation are in the pre-security area of Terminal A and the post-security area of Terminal B. 
The Terminal A location will be converted to a post-security restaurant. The $400,000 job is 
expected to take about six weeks. During that time, temporary food 
kiosks will be set up to serve passengers. Gateway Grill and Wine Bar will 
replace the two existing Sbarro restaurants with new eateries that feature 
local fare. The menu at Gateway Grill and Wine Bar will include freshly 
prepared items and a variety of local products, including Hoffman 
hotdogs, Gianelli sausages, and Dinosaur BBQ food.  
 
 

 

Community Events 
Stop in and visit the Northeast Jazz and Wine Festival on Friday July, 29th through Sunday the 31st in Clinton Square. 
The festival brings great music, fun, food, and drink for the whole family to downtown Syracuse. They continue to 
anchor Syracuse Artsweek, a combined visual-and-performing arts festival with an audience of more than 50,000, 
offering a Public Art Walk, Arts Buses, Jazz Buses, sidewalk Art in Action, public-art projects by and for children, and 
visually projected art. For more information visit www.nejazzwinefest.org! 

Plus be sure to check out... 
The Downtown Syracuse Farmer’s Market every Tuesday from 7am-4pm in Clinton Square. The market features over 50 farmers and 
produce dealers selling fresh, seasonal fruit, nuts, eggs, cheese, baked goods, flowers, plants, handcrafted items, and more.   Some weeks 
the market even hosts live entertainment.  

Shakespeare in the Park is featuring The Comedy of Errors and The Tempest, free shows at Thornden Park’s Amphitheatre. Show dates for 

The Comedy of Errors are Thurs., Fri. & Sat., 8/7, 8 & 9 @ 5:30 pm, Thurs., Fri. & Sat., 8/14, 15 & 16 @ 5:30 pm, and Sun. 8/10 & 
8/17 @ 2:00 pm. Show dates for The Tempest are Thurs., Fri., & Sat., 8/13,14, & 15 @ 5:30, Thurs., Fri. & Sat., 8/20, 21 & 22 @ 5:30 
pm, and Sun. 8/16 & 8/23 @ 2:00 pm. Bring some lawn chairs and enjoy the show! For more information log on to 
www.syracuseshakespearefestival.org!   
Jenni-Lynn Watson Memorial  

 

The employees of the Department of Aviation contributed in creating a beach themed basket for 
the Jenni-Lynn Watson Memorial Golf Tournament on July 9th. The tournament sponsored the 
Jenni-Lynn Watson Memorial Scholarship Fund used to create opportunities for local children 
and teens who have a passion for the art of dance but cannot afford specialized training. A big 
thanks to those who donated to such a special cause! 

 

 

Please Remember... 
There are some smoking issues that we would like to address. Please remember that smoking is prohibited anywhere 
on the AOA per sections 13-16A and 13-17A of the revised general ordinances in the City of Syracuse.  If you choose 
to smoke, please do so in the designated areas. Thank You! 

Celebrate! 

We would like to wish a very Happy Anniversary/Birthday to all of those individuals celebrating in July!  
 
      Happy Anniversary :                                                          Happy Birthday:
        Nicole Naples   7/7/99 (12 years)                                                    Barbara Kraus      7/14 
                      Joanne Kitts     7/3/02 (9 years)                                                      Christina Reale    7/19
 

Do you have any errors, updates, suggestions or info for next month? Would 
like to join our mailing list? 

 If so, please contact us at mcintyrej@syrairport.org! 
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